From: Richard Jeffrey [Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk]

**Sent:** 02 October 2009 16:32

To: Reeve W (Bill)
Cc: David Mackay

Subject: Update on Edinburgh Trams

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Bill,

Delighted that you can join us for dinner on Monday, just get there when you can, 6.00pm is fine.

As you will have seen over the last few days, media attention on this project has again peaked following speculation by an MSP as to the final cost and programme of the project. We have robustly pushed back on this unfounded speculation, and I am pleased to note the Minister's support in parliament yesterday.

I would like to reassure you that nothing has changed since our last briefing and if you would like a further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

The latest position, as advised to the City Council in August, is that we believe there is no reason this project should not be completed (open for revenue service) by Feb 2012 at a cost of £524.5m plus an allowance for the settlement of the claims from the consortium. We have also stated that we believe it will be very difficult, but not impossible, that the overall project is completed within the overall funding envelope of £545m. Of course the final outcome will depend on a number of issues which are still to be resolved, but it is our judgement that our latest estimates remain reasonable.

A number of the contractual disputes will be resolved over the next few weeks and this will of course increase clarity.

The relationship with the contractor remains tense, with the contractor continuing to seek to frustrate the operation of the contract and undermine the credibility of both TIE and the contract. Despite this we are now seeing some increase in progress on the off-street sections and we remain on course to complete Princes Street by the end of November.

It has come to my attention that the contractor is increasing their efforts to undermine the operation of the contract to seek to persuade us into changing the form of the contract and so effectively re-allocating risk compared to the contract as bid, rest assured we will resist this and seek to hold the contractor to the risk allocations agreed at the time of letting the contract.

If you hear anything from any source that concerns you please do get in touch with me. I would be grateful if you could pass on this briefing to those in TS who you think need to know, and to the Minister in whatever form you see fit.

Thanks, and look forward to seeing you on Monday.

Regards

Richard

Richard Jeffrey Chief Executive

tie Limited Citypoint 65 Haymarket Terrace Edinburgh EH12 5HD

Direct line:

Fax:

Email: Richard.Jeffrey@tie.ltd.uk

www.edinburghtrams.com

www.tie.ltd

## Find out more about Edinburgh Trams online (click below):









The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.

This email was received from the INTERNET and scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Cable&Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisation's IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

***************************************
This email has been received from an external party and
has been swept for the presence of computer viruses.